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In the council Chambers of the Municipal Building held 
on Monday, January 6, 1992 at 7:30 P.M. with 
Councilmember at Large Kiesling presiding over a 
Special Session of the common Council. 

COMMON COUNCIL 
SPECIAL SESSION 
JANUARY 6, 1992 

Roll Call: Hopkins, Miller, Swain, Kiesling, Service, ROLL CALL 
Cole, White. Absent: Fernandez, Sherman. 

It was moved and seconded that Pam Service be nominated ELECTION OF 
President of the Common Council for 1992. It was OFFICERS. 
approved by ·a voice vote. Service assumed the position 
of president and thanked everyone for their confidence 
and support and pledged to listen and work with · 
everyone to the best of her ability. 
It was moved and seconded that Iris Kiesling be 
nominated Vice-President of the Common Council for 
1992. It was approved by a voice yote. 
It was moved and seconded that John Fernandez be 
nominated Parliamentarian of the Common Council for 
1992. It was approved by a voice vote. 

Service gave the agenda summation. AGENDA SUMMATION 

There were no minutes for approval. MINUTES FOR 
. APPROVAL 

Miller wished everyone a Happy New Year. MESSAGES FROM 
Kiesling urged people to participate in the EPA citizen COUNCILMEMBERS 

'Input process regarding PCB disposal in our community. 
She welcomed everyone aboard and thanked everyone who 
served on the council in the past. 
Cole said she was happy that the term has finally 
started and she too looked forward to working with 
everyone. 
White, who took the oath of Office earlier in the 
evening, stated his hopes and goals for the coming 
term/years, outlined numerous projects that have come 
to completion this past term and also expressed looking 
forward to new challenges and opportunities. 
Cooperation and compromise have:existed over the last 
four years and he hoped that he would be included in 
the decision making process this term as well and that 
the diverse nature of Bloomington is very apparent, · 
especially in an election year and yet we don't look at 
our population as Democrat and Republican and our 
decisions as councilmembers do not reflect our party 
memebership. We are elected to serve all the citizens 
of Bloomington. 

Service thanked White for his remarks and was confident 
that we have a very hard working council. she urged 
citizens to continue their input and keep in touch with 
councilmembmers. She said that the question of tree 
removal/cutting policies will be discussed at an 
upcoming public meeting. 

Miller moved and it was seconded that the following 
councilmember appointments be made to the various 
boards, commissions and organizations that 
councilmembers sit on: 

Jack Hopkins 
Utilities Service Board 
Economic Development 
Commission 
Commission for Bloom-

. ington Downtown 
Citizens Advisory 
Committee (CDBG) 
Justice Building 
Date Processing 
Environmental Resource 
Advisory Committee 

Plan Commission 
Paul Swain 
John Fernandez 

Patricia Cole 

Regina Miller 

Kirk White 
Jim Sherman 
Pam Service 

APPOINTMENTS TO 
COMMISSIONS 



Metropolitan Planning 
Organization 
Solid Waste 
Urban Enterprise 
commission 
Projects Committee 

Finance committee 

Iris Kiesling 

Iris Kiesling 
John Fernandez 

Pam Service 
Paul swain 
Patricia Cole 
Kirk White 
Jim Sherman 
John Fernandez 
Regina Miller 
Jack Hopkins 

These appointments were approved by a voice vote. 

There was no legislation for second reading. 

It was moved and seconded that the following LEGISLATION FOR 
legislation be introduced and read by title only by the FIRST READING 
Clerk for first reading before the .Bloomington Common 
council. Clerk Williams read the ordinance by title 
only. 
Ordinance 92-1 To Grant PUD and outline Plan Approval, ORDINANCE 92-1 
re: Property located in the 1800 block of South Covey ORDINANCE 92-2 
Lane (Huntington Renaissance, Petitioner). ORDINANCE 92-3 
ordinance 92-2 To Amend Title 20 of the BMC Entitled 
"Zoning" (Erosion control). 
ordinance 92-3 To Amend Chapter 4.20 of the BMC 
Entitled "Second Hand Dealers". 

Kent Moore addressed the council and presented 
photographs regarding the values, effectiveness and 
environmental advantages of scraping and solar energy 
to deal with the snow and ice on our city/county roads 
in the winter. 
Tim Sutherlin urged the council to reconsider the 
agenda placement of the Privilege of the Floor and move 
it back to an earlier part of the agendas, similar to 
the way it used to be, so that people did not have to 
wait out the entire meeting before being able to 
address the council; 

Service reminded everyone that the Council Committee of 
the Whole would meet on Wednesday, January 8, 1992 and 
we would be back on our regular schedule. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 P.M. 

APPROVE; 

Pam Service, President 
Bloomington Common Council 

Patricia Williams, 
City of Bloomingto 

JIDJOURNMENT 




